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To  : Regional President of South America, National Leader, Board of HSAUWC Brazil, 

National Messiahs and Leaders in Brazil 

From  : FFWPU International Headquarters 

Date   : Cheong-gi 1.4.14 by the Heavenly Calendar (May 27, 2010) 

Re.    : Regarding Sunday Service and Members Assembly to be held on May 30 at Brazil 

Headquarters Church 

 

 

May God and True Parents’ grace and love be with brothers and sisters in the nation of 

Brazil and the Latin America region.  

This is in regard to the need for True Parents’ approval when holding an event or members’ 

assembly under the auspices of the region or national headquarters (church), including one held 

centered on Dr. Hyun Jin Moon or one to which he is invited. Regarding the Sunday Service and 

members’ assembly to be held on May 30, and others that may follow, in the absence of True 

Parents’ official approval all board directors, leaders, and members of our church 

(HSAUWC/FFWPU) in Brazil should fully respect and follow the decisions and guidelines of the 

regional president and national leader. 
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